
Johnstone Contracting – We are available for all winter type work, tractors and trailers etc, or talk to us about other possibilities.  Ph/Txt 027 454 9024.  
Delivering this Newsletter and the latest Agricultural solutions to our customers.  www.johnstone.co.nz 

 
 

 

Tena koutou katoa 

This week is Support Staff Week.  It is a chance for the children and teachers to 

show our appreciation for the wonderful work that our support staff do.  We are very 

lucky to have such highly skilled and capable teacher aides and office personnel.  

Thank you Marylyn Hayes, Patricia Poole, Tina McWilliam, Raewyn Stronach, and 

Judy Buckingham for all that you do for our tamariki and to support the smooth 

running of our school. 

It is great to be at Alert Level One knowing that we are safe in our community to 

continue with business as usual but keeping up good hygiene and staying home if 

we are sick.  The children are excited about netball and rugby coming up.   

On Friday we are fundraising for Red Hearts Day.  This involves the children 

dressing in something red for the day and bringing along a gold coin donation to 

support children with heart conditions.   

We are also having our first onsite Assembly that families can come along to since 

Lockdown.  To make this an opportunity to socialise together and to welcome 

families back into the school, I have arranged for Mad Cow Coffee to be onsite from 

1:45pm so that you can get yourself a fantastic coffee and have a catch up prior to 

the Assembly.  Bring your cash or card and get a coffee.  If we make it worthwhile 

for Karena, we will be able to get her back each term.  

Our Year 7 & 8 students will be starting Technology at Menzies in week two of 

Term Three. It will be on Tuesdays this year.   

Anyone coming into the school grounds 

during the school day needs to sign in to 

our visitors’ book please.  Always enter 

the school via the Office so that we 

know who is on site.  

Ka pai to wiki/have a good week,  

Kate Stevenson 

Principal 
 

Calendar of Events: 
Friday 12th June –    Wear Red for Heart Kids Awareness 
Friday 12th June  - Assembly  (Mad Cow Coffee cart from 1.45pm) 
Tuesday 23rd June  -  Board of Trustee Meeting 7.00pm 
Thursday 2nd July  -  Tokanui School Cross Country 
Friday 3rd July   - End of Term 2 
Monday 20th July   - Start of Term 3 
 
Class Reports: 

Team Kikorangi: This week we welcome Joesuf and Neko to Team Kikorangi. We 

hope they enjoy their time at our school. We have completed our circle art with Mrs 

Short for the school mural. It has been very cold this week for Cross Country 

training, so hopefully the weather might come right soon for us to do some more 

training. 

Team Kowhai: We have been writing some procedures and are planning on 

putting Mrs. Stevenson to the test later this week to see how well we did. Photos to 

follow. 

Team Karaka: We have had another busy week in Team Karaka, for Friday’s 

Assembly we will be sharing our Pop Art. 

Team Papura: are preparing for the Tokanui School Cross Country and Colour 

Run.  This is the first time we have organised something like this and it is fun but 

challenging. 

Welcome to Mrs Buckingham, who is working with us during Literacy. 
 

12th June – Wear red and bring a gold coin to help support Heart Kids Awareness Month. 

 
 

Book Club due 15th June 

 

Wanted –Old long sleeve shirts (variety of sizes) required for children painting the 

Mural 

 

Newsletter Advertising – Back cover 

If you would like to advertise your business on the back page of 

the School Newsletter – contact Mike- (iCue) 027 534 0708 

If you haven’t already got the School App, then jump on 

Google Play (Android) or App Store (Apple) and look 

for School App NZ.  Download it, look for Tokanui 

School, click on what Alerts you would like then you will 

be first to know what’s going on as this is our preferred 

way of communicating.  If you have trouble or would like 

help to download it, then that’s no worry either, just ask Marylyn and she’s 

happy to talk you through it. 
Remember if you have got it to update your Alert preferences (If your child 

has moved rooms or has joined Kapa Haka etc.) 
 

Tokanui Home and School Fundraiser- Entertainment book is now an app 
on your phone, no longer providing a book option. 
As NZ moves out of the Covid-19 Lockdown, an Entertainment 

membership is a great way to find and support the local businesses that 

have been through some very challenging times recently. Support our 

community, and buy your Entertainment Membership here - 

https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/9b31766 

 

Tokanui Medical Centre – 
 Phone 2468 850 
Doctor Days: Wednesday 17th June - Abraham 
                         Wednesday 1st July – Abraham 
                         Wednesday 15th July – Abraham 
                          Wednesday 29th July - Abraham 
              
Medical centre is now open as normal clinic hours 9.00am to 12 noon.  

Clinical Nurse Specialist can be reached Monday-Friday  9.00am – 4.30pm 

on 027 810 8801.  If an emergency please phone 111  
 

 

Odd Spot:  The 50-metre-long-wall that gave New York’s Wall Street its name, 

was only 3.5 metres tall. 
 

Wanted to Buy 
Book case and carpet square 

Phone 022 548 9089 
 

Btpilates at Tokanui Community Hall  
Wednesdays, 9.30am  Term 2 of 2020:  
We're back in business for Term two which ends Friday 3rd 
July.  Everyone is welcome.  Come and visit at the hall (casual rate 
$16.00). Or email for more details brucethomson@btpilates.co.nz 
 
Bark Up Fundraiser 
Funds raised $6515.41, these funds will be used to provide water 
tanks where needed in Australia after the bushfires. A huge thank 
you to Emily Butters for organising this excellent, enjoyable 
fundraiser. 
 
Tokanui Golf Club  results 6th June 2020 Medal + putting 
1st Rata Smith 39 - 8 31 
2nd Darrin Crack 44-13-31 
3rd Jools 45-12.5-32.5 
Putting Rata Smith 13 
Ravensdown nearest to the pin Steve Ferguson 
From next week golf club day is on Sundays 14th June 2020 

 

Rural Women Sewing Classes 

Are being held in Gorge Road at the Community Centre on Mondays 11-2.30 for 4 weeks starting 

NEXT Monday 15th. Tokanui classes are Monday nights 6.30-9.30 at the Tokanui hall. Jenny Brown 

is the tutor and can help you out whether you are a beginner or more experienced sewer. 

Contact Kathryn 03 2468 498 or Jenny 03 2468 436 to book your spot 

 

This week’s joke: ‘Doctor, doctor, I have terrible dandruff.’ 

‘Best not tell anyone about it.’ 

‘What do you mean?’ 

‘Keep it under your hat!’ 
 

Tokanui Outdoor Bowling Club 
A.G.M 

Wednesday 10th June at 7.30pm 
In the Club Rooms 

 

Term 2   No 9   10th June 2020 

https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/9b31766
mailto:brucethomson@btpilates.co.nz
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Southern District Ambulance Society 

Annual subscriptions are now due. If you missed the notice please phone 

2468 498 or email southerndistrictambo@gmail.com  for a new one 

Remember if you are a member of our scheme, have used the Ambulance 

service and receive an account, please forward the account to the 

ambulance email or to me , - Kathryn Marshall, 120 Crosbie Road, 

Waikawa Valley, RD 1, Tokanui 9884  
Please email southerndistrictambo@gmail.co.nz to let me know you have 

paid your subscription so I can email you a membership receipt 

 

AGM - Southern District Arts Trust  

6th  July 2020 

7:30pm Tokanui Tavern 

Trustees up for rotation but available for re-election are: Lianne 

Andrews, Janice Broad, Leona Brunson and Steven Hayes. 

All others wanting to stand for election please send notice of interest 

no later than 3rd  July to 

Cala Paenga 

Secretary - SDAT 

1032 Niagara-Tokanui Hwy, RD1, Tokanui 

Or 

Cala.paenga@gmail.com 

   

PAINTER/TRADESMAN 
Motels, Hotels, Repairs,  

New Houses, Roofs 

Free Quotes 

Phone Ray or Sandy Young 020 4151 6608 

or (03) 2468 879 

 
Catlins Coast Building 

Bespoke Carpentry Projects 

New Homes, Building Solutions, Concrete, 

Flooring, Alterations, Fences, 

Decks, Sheds 

Phone 022 534 7415  

No job to big, No job too small 

catlinscoastbuild@gmail.com 

80 Waikawa-Curio Bay Rd, RD 1, Tokanui 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Curio Bay Christian Fellowship 

Sharing the love of Jesus 

Sunday Service 10.30am 
All Welcome 
Ceila & Paul Watson 

 

Southern District Ambulance AGM will be held on 22nd June at 

7.30pm at the Fire Brigade Rooms.  All welcome.  Any apologies to 

Michael 2468 873 or Marylyn 2468 446 

We are delighted to be open again after Covid 19 restrictions have 
been eased.  
Due to limited patronage at this time we will only be serving cabinet 
food and coffees Thursday and Friday 10.00am-3.00pm.  
Kitchen will be open from Saturday and Sunday 10.00am-4.00pm.  
Thank you for your understanding during these times Keep safe and  
we look forward to seeing you again soon 
Warm regards 

Your friendly Fortrose Cafe team. 

Waikawa Museum 

Hi All 

We are planning working bees at the Museum each Thursday for June and 

July starting on 18th June 10.00am-3.00pm and every Thursday after that 

until all is done. We plan on looking at opening museum at weekend’s end 

of July and will stay like that until October when we will open seven days a 

week. 

If anybody has a little spare time that could come and help that would be 

great. We have to finish Blacksmiths and build two cabinets to house 

Ruth’s bottle collection she left to the museum. We also have some 

entering of items as well as a good clean so any help will be much 

appreciated. All the bottles will need a polish and a label put on them until 

we can get them labelled properly. 

Hope to see you at working bees 

 

                                                       South Catlins Promotions (Inc) 

                                 A meeting of the above will be held in the Tokanui Tavern on 

                                                  Tuesday 16th June, 2020, at 7.30 pm. 

With tourism being extremely impacted by Covid-19, now is the best time to determine the 

future of SCP. We are a promotions group and now, more than ever, we need drive and 

enthusiasm from you to promote The Catlins and your businesses. If this is not forthcoming, the 

SCP does not have a future. Please attend the meeting on 16th June to determine interest. SCP 

can then take this attendance and outcomes to make decisions at our impending AGM.   

Dianne Miller, Chairperson, ph 03 415 8669 

Janette Buckingham, Secretary, ph 2468 499  

 

Southland Basketball 13 & Under Representative Trials 

Dates:  Boys Monday 15th & 22nd June     Girls  Tuesday 16th & 23rd June 

Time:  4.00pm – 5.15pm      Venue:  ILT Stadium southland 

Please note the age criteria has changed and is now 13 and under as of 31st 

December 2020 

Online Registration https://forms.gle/xRribaUbHtgstWuT6  

 

THE SEAWARD BUSH BRANCH LINE - INVERCARGILL-TOKANUI 

RAILWAY 1886-1966' BOOK BY ALEX 

GLENNIE   

PRE-ORDERS FOR THIS BOOK ARE 

BEING TAKEN 

Over 280 A4 pages full of photographs, 

documents and printed matter on the history 

of the railway. 

Approximate cost $55.00 + postage & 

packaging 

Due for release October 2020. 

If you would like to place an order please 

email toklions@yahoo.com or text 

0272135657. 

Please leave your name, address, email address and contact phone 

number. 

In association with Toi Tois Tokanui Lions Club. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
               

Catlins Cleaners 

Contact Kim Strang 

027 2468 089 
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